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From The Bridge
So how important is the first ever, SFI Region 11 Summit going to be?

Well for most of us – EXTREMELY SO. And if we consider that our own Southern Cross has been presented with the SFI Chapter of 
the Year award, which will mean that for at least the next several weeks quite a few people will be searching us out; reading our 
newsletters; curious to find out more of the “chapter of the year” – then our Summit and the subsequent reporting of all we do, will
have great importance.

We met last year in August – a new ship with lots of new friends. We will meet again in a few weeks, now as a well-established ship, 
with people that we now consider old friends, as well as some new crewmembers.

The weekend will be filled with a lot of socialising, for sure – but the fun will also be tempered by the realization that there’s work and 
planning needed to be done as our region swells in numbers.  To manage and administer what is becoming a well-established and 
solid region for SFI takes some time and effort, and thus the importance of events such as the Summit becomes apparent.

The intent is that this weekend will be as relaxed and as social as we can make it – but also to use this opportunity of having so many 
of us in one place at one time, to try to conduct some ‘serious’ chapter business as well.

But there will be plenty to keep you entertained in between the long-drawn out lectures from the CO.  Some of these ‘things’ are:

• The pub on Friday night (an absolute great laugh last year – will be better this year!)
• The chance to score points for your department so you can hopefully win the “Department of the Year” (it’s a lovely award too…)
• Group and individual photos – for your own album or to send to those friends who just can’t believe you are in a Star Trek club….
• To share in the pleasure of promotions and award presentations – always good stuff, even if you aren’t one of the recipients!
• The Southern Cross dinner, where there will be great “floor entertainment” and where I will embarrass as many crew as I can
• “A Lunch date with Darren” will sure to be one of the weekend’s highlights - food, friends and movies as in…..
• The private screening (on Donna’s big screen) of  the fan film, “Of God’s and Men”, probably the ultimate fan film around.

There is all this and lots more. We have a good, full agenda.

So let us all, both those able to attend and those who cannot, make the most out of this gathering.  As a widely-dispersed group, the 
chances to get together are few and far between. 

A DVD will be circulated later, where we hope everyone will get the chance to see what went on .

So roll on to the 25th. I for one am looking forward to enjoying the wonderful hospitality of our good friends in Adelaide, reacquaint 
myself with my ‘old’ mates and make friends with new ones.

See you in SA.

COL Bruce O’Brien
Commanding Officer
Newsletter Publisher
http://www.uss-southerncross.com/  
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ScuttleButt is the official bimonthly publication of the USS Southern Cross. This newsletter is written solely for the entertainment of the officers and 
crew of the Southern Cross and our assorted friends. This publication is not intended to infringe on the copyrights or trademarks of Star Trek™, as 
held by CBS & Paramount Pictures Corporation. Original material printed here is copyrighted, permission is hereby granted to anyone who wishes 
to reproduce the original material herein, provided that the source of the material is included. All other copyrighted material, trademarks, and/or 
service marks cited herein are registered to their respective owners. Certain uncredited material may be written by the editor. The opinions 
presented in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the USS Southern Cross or STARFLEET: The International Star Trek Fan Association, Inc. 
Articles and/or original artwork are strongly encouraged and should be sent to the email address on the front cover. Deadline for submissions is the 
first of the month that the next issue is to come out.
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Attention All Stations:

This is just a quick little column just to say I am looking forward to going to 
SA and meeting some new members  - and catching up with a lot of
friends that I met last time.

I can’t wait to get over there and this time, my brother Grahame will be coming over as 
well.

This will be his first ever plane trip so it should certainly be exciting for him. He has been 
counting the days and he even packed his bags week ago.

I think the Summit will be a great success. With all the members coming from overseas 
and other states ,we have certainly grown a great deal since we started two years ago 
and we are growing bigger and better all the time.

Special thanks should go out to Donna (the R11 Summit Director) for doing such a great 
job of organizing and various other things. Donna is a real “go getter” and of course 
much like all the other people in SA that give a helping hand such as Paul and Robert 
etc. A big “thanks” must go out to them as well.
So roll on the Summit and we can look forward to a really good weekend in the company 
of some good people. For those of you who can’t attend – remember that we hope to be 
able to provide a DVD recording of most of the weekend. Look out for it!

Cmdr Wayne Smith
Executive Officer, USS Southern Cross
OIC 377th MSG
Director of the Borg Academy
Director of the College of Mythological Studies

The Editor’s Corner
This is an unusual issue, to say the least, and it  has 
very little by way of the articles that we have come to 
expect.  That’s because this is a commemorative issue 
for the Regional Summit later this month.

The Summit itself, and the fact that Southern Cross has 
been selected by the Chapter of The Year makes this issue
doubly meaningful.  I guess no one would mind if we congratulate ourselves for these 
two important achievements.

In any case, rest assured that all contributions received will be used in the next issue.

Burt Gabot
Editor, ScuttleButt
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Schedule of Events of the Region 11 Summit

Night time skyline of Adelaide, South Australia – ho st of the Region 11 Summit

Reception
Dinner and drinks at The Buckingham Arms Hotel, 1 W alkerville Terrace, Gilberton
1800H (6PM) onwards - Friday, 25 July

Summit Proper
Enfield Community Centre, 540 Regency Road, Enfield ; Saturday, 26 July
Dress: Class A uniforms where possible. Otherwise, best Uniform held. For SFMC Muster, Marine 
uniforms where possible (group photo to be taken du ring the day for all attendees in uniform)

1030H-1100H (1:30-2:00PM) Registration and Meet-&-Greet

1100H-1200H (11AM-12NN) General Session: Report from the RC and the VRC;
Discussion – SFI Business and Q&A

1200H-1300H (12NN-1PM) Light lunch to be served

1300H-1330H (1:00-1:30PM) Discussion of Regional and SFI Awards; 
Regional Award Presentations

1330H-1400H (1:30-2:00PM) 11th Brigade Marine Muster

1400H-1430H (2:00-2:30PM) Southern Cross Business;  Presentation of Southern Cross Awards;
Workshops – Uniforms, Promotions & Awards, RPG & Writers’ Groups,
future summits, IC 2009, etc.

1900H (7:00PM) Dinner (venue to be announced)

Lunch With Darren
The Reid Homestead, 45 McQueen Court, Paralowie
Cost - $5.00 per person or $12.00 for family; food a nd soft drink provided

1130H (11:30AM) Assembly
12000H (12NN) Lunch
13000H (1:00PM) private screening - “Of God’s and Men” parts 1 to 3

Special
Souvenir

Issue
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Getting Around: Location Maps

The Reid 
Residence

Buckingham 
Arms Hotel

Enfield 
Community 

Centre

Special
Souvenir

Issue



5ScuttleButt Volume 2, Issue 4

Important Contact People & Numbers

Special
Souvenir

Issue

Following are some quick reference numbers for important contact people before and during the Summit, as 
well as other pieces of information that will be invaluable for anyone that will be attending the event.

Key Summit Personnel

Regional Summit Chief Coordinator, LT Donna Reid
can be reached at reid2211@bigpond.net.au

Pre-payments being accepted - anyone that would like to 
pre-pay for their Summit registration can now contact our 
R11 Chief Financial Officer LT Josephine Fisher . She 
can supply the Summit bank account details.  She can be 
reached at cfo@regioneleven.com

Southern Cross News Correspondent, ENS Mark Russell ,
is in charge of event news coverage.  He can be reached at
mkrussell1@optusnet.com.au

Pre-Summit Homework – Voting 

All Southern Cross members are requested to vote in the Annual Awards.  The 
awards up for voting are SC’s Sunshine Award & Crewmember of the Year
Award .  Polls close on Friday, July 18.  Crewmembers may vote in the official 
site, http://groups.yahoo.com/group/uss-southerncrossawards/.  The results
Will be announced at the Summit.

Summit Event Venues

Reception shall be at the Buckingham Arms Hotel.  The 
concierge can be reached telephone no. (08) 8344 1444

Summit Proper shall be at the Enfield Community Centre.
The coordinator’s phone is (08) 8342 9168, and fax no. is
(08) 8342 9167

Lunch With Darren is going to be held at the Reid 
Residence.  The can be reached through Donna’s email
address - reid2211@bigpond.net.au

Emergency Numbers

Police, Fire, Ambulance - In an emergency dial 000

Crime Stoppers - Phone 1800 333 000
If you need police to attend an address or you need 
immediate police assistance DO NOT PHONE CRIME 
STOPPERS. In an emergency dial 000 




